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President’s Message/Editorial by Larry Gaye 
Byzantine Coin Store, Phone 503-579-6416, fax 503-579-
8726, e-mail light.man@verizon.net 

Hello everyone out there in numismaland. Ok, so I 
take a few liberties with the English language, but, we do 
have a specialized hobby that demands a specialized vo-
cabulary! 

I always wonder what to talk about in this communi-
cation. First this has been an interesting year to say the 
least. Everyone in the Pacific Northwest was involved in 
the National Money Show™ held last March in Portland.  
I for one had a great time in the doing and in visiting old 
friends and meeting new ones. Our connection with the 
ANA has never been better or more important, more 
about that later. 

Secondly, American numismatics in general seems to 
be doing quite well. I say seems as there is a little Federal 
legislation that has been passed that could change that in 
a way we would never have thought possible. That legis-
lation is called: Emergency Protection for Iraqi Antiq-
uities Act. It was instigated and supported by the follow-
ing archaeological organizations including:  
• The Archaeological Institute of America 
• The American Academic Research Institute in Iraq 

(TAARII) (formerly American Association for Re-
search in Baghdad), 

• The American Schools of Oriental Research 
• The Society for American Archaeology 
• The American Anthropological Association 
• The College Art Association 

While this all seems innocent enough the opposite is 
true. It was designed to address the looting of Iraqi muse-
ums immediately following the “end of hostilities” in 
Iraq. As we now know, in fact most of the items that were 
taken were recovered or not even stolen but hidden away 
for protection. 

The archaeological community in fact was using this 
as a pretext to initiate an out and out ban on anyone who 
has a cultural item over 100 years old in their possession.  
They say they are the only ones qualified to handle and 

study such items and you as a collector are not.   

What you say, “I only collect US coins and tokens, 
and this only affects ancient coins.”  The grim truth is that 
they want to ban all collecting of cultural items over 100 
years old. If you collect US Coins, Hard Times or Civil 
War tokens, currency, artifacts (Civil War bullets, etc.) 
you can be affected. In fact they went after a major auc-
tion in London and forced the withdrawal of a stamp col-
lection with items over 100 years old. At this point it is 
too late to stop it as the legislation was signed by Presi-
dent Bush, interestingly enough on December 7, 2004.  

There is a grass roots organization formed specifi-
cally to fight further inroads into our freedom to collect 
coins. That group is called The Ancient Coin Collectors 
Guild. The ACCG is for ALL collectors of numismatic 
history. It doesn’t matter what you collect you can and 
will be affected by this type of legislation unless we sup-
port their efforts. I urge all members of the PNNA to sup-
port the ACCG. I urge you to take a look at the ACCG 
(the URL is http://accg.us/) and give them your support.  
We don’t need another Pearl Harbor style attack by the 
archeological community to wake us up. The first shot 
has been fired and the fleet is in big trouble. 

Getting back to the ANA; POVA or the Portland 
Oregon Visitors Association has requested that the ANA 
consider returning to Portland, Oregon in 2009 or 2010.  
A joint task force has been formed by the PNNA and the 
Willamette Coin Club to pursue a bid for that contin-
gency. 

This would be a partnership by both organizations to 
bring the ANA back to the Pacific Northwest as soon as 
we can. Portland is a great venue and fits within the fi-
nancial guidelines of the ANA from the standpoint of the 
cost of the facilities. Seattle has been and continues to be 
too expensive a venue for the ANA. I will keep everyone 
informed on the progress of this venture as we have the 
resources and talent to put on another great ANA event. 

I guess that about sums it up from me for now.  I 
would like to take this opportunity to wish all of you the 
best Holiday Season and a fantastic 2005.  See you at the 
2005 PNNA Convention! 
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Use the form enclosed to apply for exhibit space and 
exhibit cases (send to Larry Rowe, PO Box 61621, 
Vancouver, WA 98666; phone 360-573-9827; email 
medalman@pacifier.com). Remember that the PNNA 
best of show winner receives $200 in assistance to take 
the winning exhibit to the ANA anniversary convention 
in the same year. 

The complete exhibit application is four pages 
long, just like ANA’s. Pages 2-4 are only needed if you 
intend to have someone else place or remove your ex-
hibit or if you are a multiple winner of first place 
awards at previous PNNA conventions. If you think 
you need the last three pages (not included here to save 
postage), ask for a complete copy of the rules from the 
secretary at the address in the letterhead. There are sev-
eral references to specific parts of the rules in the 
PNNA application; if you have a copy of the ANA 
rules, you can determine what those references are 
without having the PNNA rules in hand. 

Following are the exhibit classes used by the 
PNNA: 

Competitive exhibits 
Best-of-Show — Byron F. Johnson, Jr. Memorial 

Best exhibit of tokens or medals — C. E. “Hepp” 
Heppner Memorial 

Classified exhibit awards 
Class 1 - United States and Canadian coins    

Class 2 - United States and Canadian paper money               

Class 3 - Tokens, medals, and decorations   

Class 4 - World coins and paper money 

Class 5 - General or specialized 

Class 6 - Pacific Northwest numismatic material 

Non-competitive exhibits 
No specific awards 

 
PUYALLUP 2004 LOST AND FOUND 

A nice jacket was left at the PNNA table at Puyal-
lup in September. While it may have been lost by a 
visitor, I suspect it belongs to one of the volunteers 
who worked that fortnight. It is a light blue Patagonia 
hooded jacket with violet zipper pulls. It has a zipper 
and velcro front closure, and zippers almost the length 
of each sleeve for ventilation. If this jacket belongs to a 
reader, contact Joe Boling to reclaim it. More likely, it 
belongs to a club member who is not a PNNA member 
(thus, not reading this Nor’wester), so please publicize 
this in your club meetings so we can return this nice 
jacket to its owner. 

Bob Everett Memorial Award  
It’s time for the committee to select a recipient for 

the Bob Everett award, to be announced (and hopefully 
presented, if the awardee is present) at the 2005 con-
vention. The recipient need not be a PNNA member; s/
he need only be someone who has promoted numismat-
ics in the Pacific Northwest during 2004. Please send 
your nominations (name and achievements that merit 
receipt of this award) to one of the committee mem-
bers: Larry Rowe, Jim Paine, Eric Holcomb, Del Cush-
ing and Dick Billings. 
 
Next PNNA Board Meeting 

The next meeting of the PNNA board will be at the 
Boeing Employees’ Coin Club annual show, Saturday 
15 January 2005, at closing time (shortly after 5:00 
PM) at the registration table. (See the calendar for 
show location in Kent, Washington.) 
 
Exhibits at the ANA 2005 Spring Con-
vention 

The ANA early spring convention (National 
Money Show™) in 2005 will be in Kansas City. The 
dates are 8-10 April (Friday-Sunday). If you are inter-
ested in exhibiting there, write to ANA headquarters 
(attention Barbara Olson) and request the exhibit rules 
and application. The case limit for spring shows is 
completely different from summer shows (normally up 
to fifteen cases if you show only one exhibit, but due to 
space restrictions, the case limit is nine cases for Kan-
sas City), which provides an opportunity to show the 
large exhibit you have always had in the back of your 
mind. APPLICATION DEADLINE IS 14 MARCH. 
 
Exhibits at the 2005 ANA Anniversary 
Convention 

If you want to exhibit at the ANA anniversary con-
vention (World’s Fair of Money®) in San Jose in July, 
ask ANA for an exhibit application now (see the infor-
mation above about how to apply). THE APPLICA-
TION DEADLINE IS 31 MAY 2005. 
 
Exhibits at the 2005 PNNA Convention 

Exhibits must be in place by noon on Saturday 30 
April to be eligible for awards, which will be an-
nounced at 4:00 PM. We would prefer to have your 
exhibits in place on Friday, so that visitors to the con-
vention can view and learn from them. If you want to 
use PNNA cases, you must send an application to Larry 
Rowe by 18 April so that those cases can be available. 
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2005 DUES ARE DUE 
PNNA dues are assessed annually in January. 

Please send your dues to the secretary, Joe Boling, us-
ing the envelope enclosed. Individual dues are $10; 
family groups and clubs are $15. Individual life mem-
bership is $200 (there is no club or family life member-
ship category). If you believe you are already paid for 
2005, check the mailing label on this issue of The 
Nor’wester. Members not paid by convention time will 
not receive The Nor’wester after that date.  

Online renewals via PayPal (www.paypal.com) are 
accepted at e-mail address pnnasec@aol.com. See the 
PNNA website at http://www.pnna.org/applic.html 
 
PNNA 2005 National Coin Week 
Competition 

National Coin Week in 2005 will be 17-23 April. 
The theme has not yet been announced by ANA head-
quarters, but it is not too early to start planning your 
club’s participation. PNNA makes awards of $100, 
$75, and $50 to the clubs with the three best national 
coin week programs each year. In some years, not 
enough clubs have participated to be able to make three 
awards. This is pretty easy money, folks — if your club 
is perpetually short of funds, consider this opportunity 
to earn some. 
 
PNNA Offers Scholarships for 2005 
Summer Seminar in Colorado Springs 

The PNNA is again offering adult and junior 
scholarships to attend the ANA 2005 Summer Seminar 
in Colorado Springs. See the attached scholarship ap-
plication for more information and a seminar course 
list. Don’t pass up this opportunity! Anyone can apply, 
and we would like to get more than the five or six apps 
that we received last year!! 
 
PNNA Officers 2004-2006 

President - Larry Gaye 
Vice President - Richard Billings 
Secretary/Treasurer - Joe Boling 
Directors 
Scott Loos, Norman Mikat, Eric Holcomb, 
Lisa Loos, Del Cushing, William McKivor, 
Bruce Wonder, Larry Rowe, Kathy Rowe, 
William Roark 
Appointed Positions 
Dealer-Director - Ron Anglemier 
Editor/Webmaster - Eric Holcomb 

 

 

PNNA 2005 Token Design – Order Now 
The PNNA is pleased to once again offer custom 

designed and struck “tokens” for its annual convention 
scheduled for Tukwila, Washington, April 29-30 and 
May 1, 2005. The design type is a Roman siliqua with 
legends that reflect the show information and dates.  

The following token sets are only available on a 
pre-order basis:  

• Four-token set (gold, silver, copper and pew-
ter) for $75.00, 

• Three-token set (silver, copper and pewter) 
for $15.00.  

Both versions are housed in Airtite holders and 
collector boxes. Pewter strikes will be given to collec-
tors attending the show (while supplies last). Set orders 
should be directed to Scott Loos at the address below. 
Shipping and insurance will be $3.00 for the three to-
ken sets and $4.00 for the four token sets – no charge if 
the sets will be picked up at the convention. Sets will 
be available for delivery shortly before the convention. 

Scott Loos 
PO Box 2210, North Bend, WA 98045 
Ph. 425-831-8789, e-mail scottloos@msn.com 

 
PNNA Convention Update by Scott Loos 

The bourse sold out immediately following the 
September 1 deadline for returning dealer applica-
tions. Anyone wanting a table is encouraged to contact 
me (see above) to be put on the waiting list for either 
the 2005 or 2006 conventions. In the area of speakers – 
Arthur and Prue Fitts have accepted our invitation to 
speak in the Numismatic Theater. Art is a current ANA 
Governor and is an accomplished speaker in many ar-
eas, including medieval English coinage. Prue is also 
an excellent speaker and will either talk on an Ancient/
Byzantine topic or Women in Power. Prue is President 
of both the Dedicated Byzantine Collectors and WIN 
(Women in Numismatics). Actual topics for their pres-
entations will be available for the next issue of The 
Nor’wester. Furthermore, Dr. Walt Ostromecki has 
accepted our invitation to come back and run the YN 
Treasure Hunt and youth program. All-in-all, we have a 
great mix of dealers, coming from the local, regional 
and national levels … and we will have a nice core 
group of ancient/medieval/foreign dealers in addition to 
the usual mix of U.S. coin and paper. 
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WE'D LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO THANK ALL OF OUR LOYAL  
CUSTOMERS IN THE PACIFIC NORTHWEST. 

 
Our show schedule for 2005 includes: 

 

Also: ANA Kansas City, April 8-10; ANA San Jose July 17-31; SJCC San Jose Jan 7-9; Central States 
St Louis May 5-8; FUN Ft Lauderdale Jan 13-16; GHCC Houston Jan 28-30; CPMX Chicago March 
17-19; Santa Clara CA (three shows); Long Beach CA (three shows); Memphis paper money show Jun 
17-19; St. Louis paper money show Nov 17-19; and many others. 

  
BUYING, SELLING, OR TRADING, IT WILL PAY YOU TO VISIT OUR TABLE! 

PLEASE CALL OR WRITE FOR FREE PRICE LIST. THANKS MUCH!  
p.s. – WE APPRECIATE YOUR BUSINESS!   Ed and staff 

Tacoma Dome shows 
March 5-7  Aug 27-29  

Nov 12-14  

PNNA Tukwila 
Apr 29-30, May 1  

Many small shows in the  
Pacific NW (to be announced)  

MoneyBucks 
Coin Auctions 

 
A 100% Numismatic Website 

where you will find: 
 

US Coins, World Coins, Ancients, 
Commems, Paper Money, Tokens, 
Errors, Bullion, Books, Supplies, 
and Jewelry. 
∗ No Listing Fees! 
∗ Buy, Sell, or Trade 
∗ Free Registration with no  

Credit Card info needed 
∗ Free Pictures with every listing 
∗ Free Coin News link 
∗ Daily Gold & Silver quotes 

www.moneybucks.net 

Tom Sheehan is looking 

for information on the panic scrip 
of 1893, 1907 and 1914 

from anywhere in the country. 
 

Tom is also interested in buying 
Washington State Nationals. 

CASH PAID!! 
 

Life Member 
ANA, ANS, SPMC and PNNA 
P.O. Box 1477, Edmonds, WA  98020  

Phone — 206-949-COIN(2646)  
(If Tom is out please leave name and phone 

number.) 
E-mail — ThomasSheehan@msn.com 
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The striking of ancient coins 
by Joseph Kleinman 

 Most of us who collect modern coins have an un-
derstanding of the modern minting process. Addition-
ally, some of us may also be knowledgeable regarding 
the work of the coin die engraver. For instance, most of 
us know that modern coin blanks are punched out from 
sheets of metal that were produced at a mill. We also 
know that the dies are cut by machinery using digital 
technology. Things were quite different in ancient 
times. 

In ancient times none of the techniques or technol-
ogy existed that would or could be used to produce the 
exquisite results that they nevertheless achieved. How 
did they do it ? 

Beginning with the flan or planchet, we know that 
they were manufactured by a casting process. Molten 
metal was poured into a mold and then broken out after 
cooling. This process didn’t always produce flans of 
equal size and weight. That is just one of he reasons 
why any two ancient coins of the same issue are never 
exactly alike. The coin dies were cut by hand individu-
ally. A bow drill was most likely used to produce a 
reverse image on a bronze die that was work-hardened.  
Remember that the die engraver didn’t have the benefit 
of strong acids, high magnification or even an adequate 
source of available light. The actual process of striking 
the coin is illustrated on this Roman Republican Silver 
Denarius of the mint official T. CARISIVS, a senator 
responsible for the operation of the mint in 46 BC 
when this coin was struck. The aforementioned flan 
was heated in an annealing oven and when the desired 
temperature was reached the flan was removed from 
the oven (with the tongs shown) and placed on the an-
vil holding the reverse die. The obverse die (shown 
above the anvil) was struck with the hammer (shown to 
the right of the anvil). The obverse die is in the shape 
of the cap warn by Vulcan, the Roman god of the forge. 

The coin features the bust of Juno Moneta (from 
where we get the word money). The Mint of Rome was 
located adjacent to the temple of Juno Moneta on the 
Arx summit of the Capitoline Hill. 

Photo credits: Perry Seigel of Herakles Numismat-
ics, Dave Surber of WildWinds (www.wildwinds.com) 

What do you have to say? 
Articles such as the series contributed by Joseph 

Kleinman on ancient coinage give you, as a PNNA 
member, the opportunity to share your knowledge and 
collecting expertise with the rest of us! 

PNNA President Larry Gaye has promised that he 
will also begin a series of articles on ancient coin col-
lecting, and possibly Byzantine coinage! Before it be-
gins to appear that our members are only interested in 
the pre-1500 world, please consider writing something 
short about what you collect, even if it’s very modern 
numismatic material. 

Please contact editor Eric Holcomb (ph. 253-850-
2996, e-mail Eric@Holcomb.com) for information 
about how to submit your material, or see the PNNA 
web site at http://www.pnna.org/submit.html. 

The PNNA does not currently have a literary 
award, but may consider starting such an award, and in 
any event you would increase your chances of being 
awarded a scholarship to attend ANA Summer Seminar 
(see page 3 and the attached application). 
 
PNNA qualifies for IRS non-profit 
status 

The PNNA recently qualified as an IRS 501c(3) 
non-profit educational association. The status is retro-
active to 18 June 1965, the date of the PNNA’s incor-
poration in Oregon. Contributions to the PNNA are 
now tax deductible. Please contact the treasurer for 
more information. 

Also, this is even more reason to write an educa-
tional article for publication! 

Deadline for submission of material for 2nd Quarter 
2005 Nor’wester:  March 15, 2005. 

Please send ad copy to Eric Holcomb (e-mail Eric 
@Holcomb.com), and payment to the PNNA 
secretary/treasurer. Call Eric (253-850-2996) for 
more info. 

Advertising rates (per issue) are: 
$4.00 (1 column inch; no oversized text) 
$7.50 (1/8-page) 
$10.00 (1/6-page), $15.00 (1/4-page) 
$25.00 (1/2-page), $45.00 (full page) 
Full page color — price on request 

Web advertising rates (per year on www.pnna.org): 
1-line web site listing — Free to members 
$10.00 (sponsor page ad; business card size) 
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Manley. Their notable, significant gifts to the Library have 
strengthened the Association. They are true representatives of 
the spirit of the ANA in its mission to educate and encourage 
the study and collection of money and related items.” 
Acquired with the help of ANA Governor Don Kagin who 
attended the June 1 John Ford Numismatic Auction on the 
Association’s behalf, more than 24 lots were added to the 
library’s collection at Manley’s direction. 
“It was a great opportunity,” Kagin said. “At Dwight’s 
request, we worked with librarian Nancy Green to develop a 
prioritized wish list of A, B and C materials – and were able 
to fill some existing holes in the collection.” 
Materials purchased included a number of sought-after 19th 
century auction catalogs. These publications often feature the 
handwritten names of purchasers and prices paid in the 
margins. 
“Collectors like to know the provenance of their most 
valuable coins. These catalog listings often include notes on 
the names of purchasers,” Green said, adding that many 
auction publications provide a wealth of research data. 
In addition, the Library acquired a copy of one of the top 
works on Early American Cents, annotated by noted 
numismatist, Walter Breen. 
“All the materials will be used for numismatic research by 
collectors at our facility,” said Green, noting that all materials 
purchased at the Ford Auction will become a part of the ANA 
Library’s collection - and may only be reviewed on the 
premises. 
George Kolbe, compiler of the John Ford auction catalog, 
conducted the sale in conjunction with Stack’s, generating 
more than $1 million in numismatic literature sales. 
“When we were recognizing their generous donation to the 
Library last October, I mentioned to Dwight and Sahar about 
some of the wonderful materials coming up for bid from the 
John Ford Collection. They agreed that it was a great 
opportunity to acquire books out of circulation for 40 years,” 
said Kagin. 
Manley, who admits he bought the first and finest set of 
original The Numismatist magazines, also offered at the Ford 
Collection auction, finds his contributions to the ANA’s 
Library personally satisfying. 
“I think anything I give to the ANA is a great investment,” he 
said. “The Library is important to me. I used it as a young 
numismatist during Summer Seminar and got lots of 
enjoyment out of learning there. I believe it should be a 
world-class resource to the members, and hope this is one 
step toward achieving that goal.” 
Copyright © 2004 ANA®. 

American Numismatic Association News 

ANA Selects Bowers and Merena For Official Auctions in 
2005 and 2006 (Colorado Springs, Colorado & Irvine, 
California)  — Bowers and Merena Auctions will be the 
official auctioneer for two upcoming American Numismatic 
Association conventions. 
Selected earlier this year as the official auctioneer for the 
ANA National Money Show™ in Kansas City, Missouri, 
April 8-10, 2005, the firm was also chosen by the ANA 
Board of Governors to handle the auction for the 
organization’s World’s Fair of Money® in Denver, August 
16-20, 2006. 
“ANA auctions have been eagerly supported by collectors 
and dealers over the years,” said Christopher Cipoletti, ANA 
Executive Director. “With the help of auction companies like 
Bowers and Merena, we not only provide a marketplace 
service to buyers and sellers, but generate important funding 
to promote the hobby through educational outreach programs 
as well.” 
According to president, Steve Deeds, his firm realized nearly 
$12.8 million from nearly 5,300 lots during the 2003 ANA 
sale in Baltimore. 
“Over the years, Bowers and Merena – a Spectrum 
Numismatics subsidiary of Greg Manning Auctions, Inc. – 
has handled hundreds of millions of dollars worth of coins for 
tens of thousands of consignors, including libraries, historical 
societies and government agencies, as well as consignments 
from individuals and estates,” Deeds said. 
“We will be actively seeking great coins for these auctions, 
beginning with the Kansas City sale,” he said. “We’re 
looking for choice, rare and interesting United States coins in 
all series, from colonials to silver dollars and double eagles, 
certified or uncertified. We offer immediate cash payments or 
advances on auction consignments.” 
More information about consigning to either ANA auction is 
available by calling Bowers and Merena at (800) 458-4646, 
and ask for Steve Deeds or Reid Wolf.  
DONOR PURCHASES JOHN FORD MATERIALS 
FOR ANA LIBRARY — His name – already synonymous 
with numismatic literature, research and education – is well-
known throughout the American Numismatic Association 
and the numismatic community. 
Dwight N. Manley, California-based sports agent, collector 
and numismatic hobby promoter, contributed $250,000 to the 
organization's expanded Library in October 2003 – the 
Library that now bears his name. 
On June 1, 2004, that legacy was extended through the 
purchase and donation of nearly $30,000 in numismatic 
literature from the John Ford sale for the ANA Library’s 
permanent Rarities Collection. 
ANA Executive Director, Chris Cipoletti sees the donation as 
further evidence of Manley’s intense dedication to the 
numismatic hobby. “We are fortunate and proud to have 
earned the respect and confidence of Dwight and Sahar 
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APR 2-3 VANCOUVER NUMISMATIC SOCIETY 
ANNUAL COIN SHOW, Oakridge Centre 
auditorium, 41st Ave & Cambie St., Vancouver, BC 
APR 8-10 ANA National Money Show™, Kansas 
City, MO 
APR 10 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, Eagles 
#1, Corson & Michigan, Seattle, WA 
APR 16-17 MONTGOMERY PARK COIN SHOW, 
Montgomery Park, 2701 NW Vaughn St, Portland, OR 
APR 16-17 BELLINGHAM COIN, CARD & STAMP 
SHOW, Hampton Inn, Fox Hall, 3985 Bennett Dr., I-5 
Exit 258, Bellingham, WA  
APR 17-23 ANA National Coin Week 
APR 24 COWLITZ COIN CLUB 37TH ANNUAL 
SHOW, AWPPW Hall, 724 - 15th Ave, Longview, 
WA 
APR 29-30-MAY 1 PACIFIC NORTHWEST 
NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION CONVENTION 
(56th Annual), Tukwila Community Center, 12424 
42nd Ave. So., Tukwila, WA 
MAY 7-8 EVERETT COIN & SPORTS CARD 
SHOW, Everett Events Center, Everett, WA 
MAY 15 (9 AM - Noon) NORTHWEST TOKEN & 
MEDAL SOCIETY, King Oscar Motel, 8820 So. 
Hosmer, Tacoma, WA 
MAY 21-22 GREATER TACOMA COIN SHOW, 
King Oscar Convention Center, 88th & So. Hosmer, 
Tacoma, WA 
JUN 2-4 LONG BEACH COIN, STAMP & 
COLLECTIBLES EXPO, LONG BEACH CONV. 
CENTER, LONG BEACH, CA   
JUN 12 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, Eagles 
#1, Corson & Michigan, Seattle, WA 
JUN 17-19 TACOMA DOME COIN & SPORTS 
CARD SHOW, Tacoma Dome, Tacoma, WA 
JUN 25 - JUL 8 ANA Summer Seminar (pre-
registration and payment of tuition required to 
take courses), Colorado Springs, CO 
JUL 9-10 MONTGOMERY PARK COIN SHOW, 
Montgomery Park, 2701 NW Vaughn St, Portland, OR 
JUL 16 OLYMPIA/SOUTH SOUND COIN SHOW, 
American Legion Post #166, 5757 Littlerock Road, 
Tumwater, WA. I-5 Trosper Road exit.   
JUL 16-17 NORTHWEST TOKEN & MEDAL 
SOCIETY 20TH ANNUAL CONVENTION, loc TBA 
JUL 20-24 CANADIAN NUMISMATIC 
ASSOCIATION 52nd CONVENTION, Calgary, 
Alberta, Canada 
JUL 21-24 Santa Clara Coin, Stamp, & Collectibles 
Expo, Santa Clara Convention Center, 5001 Great 
American Parkway, Santa Clara, CA   
JUL 27-31 ANA World’s Fair of Money®, San 
Jose, CA 

To list a show contact Del Cushing; P.O. Box 88984, 
Seattle, WA 98138-2984; Phone 206-244-1596.  
Highlighted shows and events are PNNA, ANA or 
CNA sponsored or co-sponsored. Shows will 
occasionally be subject to changes or cancellations. 

2005 
JAN 8-9 GREATER TACOMA COIN SHOW, King 
Oscar Convention Center, 88th & So. Hosmer, 
Tacoma, WA 
JAN 8-9 EVERETT COIN & SPORTS CARD 
SHOW, Everett Events Center, Everett, WA 
JAN 22-23 BOEING EMPLOYEES’ COIN CLUB 
SHOW, Kent Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 
JAN 29 OLYMPIA COIN CLUB SHOW, American 
Legion Post #166, 5757 Littlerock Road (across from 
Costco), Tumwater, WA. I-5 Trosper Road exit.  
JAN 29-30 MONTGOMERY PARK COIN SHOW, 
Montgomery Park, 2701 NW Vaughn St, Portland, OR 
FEB 6 (9 AM - Noon) NORTHWEST TOKEN & 
MEDAL SOCIETY, King Oscar Motel, 8820 So. 
Hosmer, Tacoma, WA 
FEB 12 KIRKLAND-EASTSIDE COIN SHOW, 
Kirkland Best Western Inn, 12223 NE 116th, 
Kirkland, WA 
FEB 13 FENWICK STAMP & COIN SHOW, Eagles 
#1, Corson & Michigan, Seattle, WA 
FEB 19 KENT VALLEY COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 
FEB 19-20 MCMINNVILLE COIN CLUB SHOW, 
Chinook Winds Casino, 1777 NW 44th, Lincoln City, 
OR 
FEB 24-26 LONG BEACH COIN, STAMP & 
COLLECTIBLES EXPO, LONG BEACH CONV. 
CENTER, LONG BEACH, CA   
MAR 4-6 TACOMA DOME COIN & SPORTS 
CARD SHOW, Tacoma Dome, Tacoma, WA 
MAR 5-6 GRAYS HARBOR COIN, STAMP & 
COLLECTIBLES SHOW, South Shore Mall, 
Aberdeen, WA   
MAR 12 STANWOOD COIN CLUB SHOW, 
Stanwood Senior Center, Stanwood, WA 
MAR 12-13 TACOMA-LAKEWOOD COIN CLUB 
SHOW, King Oscar Convention Center, 88th & So. 
Hosmer, Tacoma, WA 
MAR 12-13 CALGARY NUMISMATIC SOCIETY 
COIN SHOW, Holiday Inn Downtown, 119 12th Ave 
SW, Calgary, Alberta 
MAR 31-APR 3 Santa Clara Coin, Stamp & 
Collectibles Expo, Santa Clara Convention Center, 
5001 Great American Parkway, Santa Clara, CA   
APR 2 KENT VALLEY COIN SHOW, Kent 
Commons, 525 4th Ave. N, Kent, WA 

COIN SHOW and EVENT CALENDAR 
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 WHY SHOULD I JOIN THE PNNA? 
 (or, what has the PNNA done for me lately?) 
 
You should join the PNNA so that you can support the following programs— 
The PNNA— 

• has distributed videotapes promoting coin collecting to libraries and schools throughout the region 
(hundreds of copies). 

• sponsors state quarter design contests in 5th and 6th grade classrooms across the region. 
• sponsors a table promoting numismatics at the Puyallup fair every fall—staffed 11-12 hours daily for 17 

days (distributed over 1500 quarter-boards free to kids at the 2000 and 2001 fairs).  
• has been sponsoring organization for ANA conventions in the region (1990 Seattle, 1998 Portland). 
• rewards member clubs annually for the three best National Coin Week promotions. 
• promotes competitive exhibiting at its own convention and at shows of member clubs. 
• provides a full-ride scholarship to the American Numismatic Association’s summer seminar for two 

deserving PNNA members each year. 
• provides $200 for the annual convention best-of-show exhibit winner to take the exhibit to the ANA 

convention in the same year. 
• provides a cash award for the person best promoting numismatics in the Pacific Northwest each year (the 

Bob Everett Memorial award). 
• provides speakers for club meetings upon request. 
• publishes a quarterly newsletter (The Nor’wester) with news of numismatic events in the region, 

including a listing of shows (your club’s show is listed free of charge if you send us the details). 
• maintains an informative web site with much of the above information on it–www.pnna.org 

 
What else would you like the PNNA to do for you? Join, become a participant, and let us know.  

 
 (detach and send to the address shown)  

PACIFIC NORTHWEST NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION
 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 PNNA Membership Chairman, PO Box 4718, Federal Way WA 98063-4718 
 253-839-5199  FAX 253-839-5185  pnnasec@aol.com 
 
Check type of membership for which you are applying: 
__ Individual  (annual dues $10)   Application date: ________________ 
__ Family  (annual dues $15)    
__ Club  (annual dues $15)   __ NEW 
__ Life  ($200 - individuals only)    __ RENEWAL 
 
Please type or print: 
Name: ______________________________________________________________________________  
Address: _____________________________________________________________________________  
City/state/ZIP: ________________________________________________________________________  
Phone (with area code): _________________________________________________________________  
email address: ________________________________________________________________________  
I’d like to see the PNNA do the following: ___________________________________________________  
  
PNNA use only: 
Amount received: $__________       Membership # __________       Date assigned __________ 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The PNNA is offering (two) full one session scholarships for an Adult and a YN (Young Numismatist) collector to attend the 2005 
ANA Summer Seminar, held on the campus of The Colorado College in beautiful Colorado Springs, CO. Session I dates are Saturday, 
June 25, to Friday, July 1; session II, Saturday, July 2 to Friday, July 8, 2005. Summer Seminar is an opportunity for numismatic 
scholarship and camaraderie offering students a wide and varied selection of week-long courses suited for anyone from the curious 
beginner to the most advanced numismatist. The scholarship includes tuition for the class of your choice, a room in Loomis 
Dormitory (double occupancy) for six nights (Saturday to Friday), round-trip airfare, and all of your meals (approximate value of 
$1,000). Young Numismatists (YNs), ages 13 to 22 stay in a Colorado College dormitory with a group of experienced chaperons and 
mentors. Along with attending classes, YNs participate in a variety of special activities and events. The winner will be either an Adult 
or YN collector that is a member of the PNNA and completes this application (if you are not a current member of the PNNA – 
please submit $10.00 dues with the application ($5.00 YN dues).  Deadline for receipt of applications will be March 15, 2005.   
Please submit completed applications to: PNNA Scholarship Program, c/o Scott Loos, P.O. Box 2210, North Bend, WA 98045. 
Summer Seminar class listings are available by contacting Scott Loos Phone: 425-831-8789 or Email: scottloos@msn.com. 
 
 
Name______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
PNNA Member #_________________________   Birth Date_______/_______/_______   
 
Address____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City______________________________  State____________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone____________________________  Email_________________________________________ 
 
 
1) List the names of any numismatic groups to which you belong. 
 
 
 
 
 
2) List any numismatic activities that you have participated in. Examples: numismatic exhibits, coin club talks/presentations, club 
officer or board positions, etc. 
 
 
 
 
 
3) Write a paragraph about your numismatic collecting interests and how you got started in the hobby. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4) Tell why you wish to attend the Summer Seminar. (Attach additional sheet if necessary) 
 
 
 

Pacific Northwest Numismatic Association
Scholarship Program for  

ANA Summer Seminar 2005 
 

Adult/YN Scholarship Application 



5) List your course preferences for Summer Seminar: 
 
1st choice: ___________________________________ 
 
2nd choice: ___________________________________ 
 
3rd choice: ___________________________________ 
 
Please note that popular courses tend to fill up quickly – however, every effort will be made to fulfill your 1st choice. 
 
 
Applicant’s Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
 
Parent’s Signature (if YN applicant): _________________________________________ 
 
Date: _____________________________ 
 
 

Receipt Deadline: March 15, 2005 
 

Submit completed applications to: 
PNNA Scholarship Program 

c/o Scott Loos 
P.O. Box 2210 

North Bend, WA 98045 
 
 

 
 
 

Session I Courses      Session II Courses 
 
 1) Grading United States Coins    17) Grading United States Coins 
 2) Advanced Coin Grading    18) Advanced Grading and Problem Coins 
 3) Intaglio Engraving     19) The Art of Engraving 
 4) Adventures in Numismatics and the Sights   20) Coins in the Classroom 
    of Colorado Springs     21) Pioneer Gold Coins and Western Assay Ingots 
 5) Spanish Colonial Mexican Coinage.   22) Military Numismatics and Advanced Military Numismatics 
 6) Ancient Roman Coinage    23) Adventures in Numismatics and the Sights of Colorado Springs 
 7) The Compleat Numismatist     24) Further Adventures in Numismatics with More Sights of  
 8) Numismatics for the Museum Professional         Colorado Springs 
 9) Numismatics of the American Revolutionary  25) Detection of Counterfeit and Altered U.S. Coins 
    Period      26) American Numismatics of the 19th Cenury 
10) Women in Power     27) Flying Eagle and Indian Head Cents 
11) Collecting U.S. Type Coins    28) Modern Minting Process, Errors and Varieties 
12) Preparing a Winning Exhibit    29) Introduction to Paper Money 
13) United States National Bank Notes   30) United States Tokens 
14) The Ultimate Mint Error Course   31) Early American Copper Coinage 
15) Digital Photography 
16) World Paper Money 
 
Offered by the American Numismatic Association 
Watch for complete 


